
· The child poverty rate has improved by 25 per cent since 1999.  In fact, the 2004 and 2005 rates are the lowest rankings since 1989.

· The poverty rate for female single-parent families has improved by 50 per cent.  This was the nation’s biggest decline.

· Manitoba now has the lowest average annual number of persons on employment and income assistance in 20 years, with over 11,000 fewer people receiving income assistance than in 1999.

· Manitoba has increased income available to low income Manitobans by enhancing rates and making exemptions such as:
· The clawback of the National Child Benefit was eliminated at a cost of $14 million per year.  This means a single parent with two children now has over $300 per month in income that would have otherwise been clawed back.  Income for this single parent has increased by over 36 per cent since 1999.

· In January 2004, rates were increased by $20 per month per adult for people with disabilities, non-disabled single adults and childless couples (those who did not benefit from the elimination of the clawback).  Rates for people with disabilities will be increased by a further $300 per year effective January 2008. Also, a $25 per month job seekers allowance will be introduced to help non-disabled single adults and childless couples find work.

· Allowances for people living in northern and remote areas were increased to help offset the high cost of basic necessities.  In April 2007, the northern food allowance was increased by 30 per cent for remote communities and five per cent for others.  This follows an increase of 20 per cent in February 2005.  In February 2006, the Northern Energy Cost Benefit of $25 per month was introduced for people living in northern and remote areas to assist with the cost of high cost of basic necessities.
· 1,700 fewer people had to rely on food banks in 2006.

· The minimum wage has increased by one-third since 2000 and was set at $8 per hour on April 1, 2007, the third-highest provincial rate.  Unlike some provinces, Manitoba does not have a separate lower rate for some workers. 

· The unemployment rate is at its lowest in two decades.  Currently it is at 4.2 per cent.

· A new fund, HousingFIRST!, will enable community-driven construction or renovation of affordable homes for lower-income Manitobans, while other new investments will enhance public housing, homeless shelters and basic home repair.
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